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Ralph M. Perrey, Executive Director 

MEMORANDUM: Wx 24-05 

TO: 

FROM: 

DATE: 

Weatherization Program Subgrantees & Energy Auditors 

Aaron Walker, Technical Advisor for Weatherization 

July 28, 2025 

SUBJECT: SCC Rescinded and Cost Libraries Update 

Purpose: The Social Cost of Carbon (SCC) has been removed from the fuel cost library to comply with the 
release of WAP Memorandum 144. 

Guidance: Effective immediately, all projects must be modeled using the 2025 Fuel Cost library. Any 
audits found to be out of compliance may be at risk of measures or projects being disallowed. 

The Supply library has been updated to include current pricing and contains corrections to insulation type 
for manufactured homes. With the reduction in fuel cost and increase in supply libraries, some measures that 
were previously called for may no longer be deemed cost effective.  

Please report back any issues with the libraries to AWalker@thda.org. For general questions, please 
continue to reach out to your agency’s assigned coordinator, or WAP@thda.org. 
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